Iberia Economic Development Authority
Meeting Minutes

Thursday, May 24, 2012
 Board of Commissioners of the Iberia Economic Development Authority
 met on Thursday, May 24, 2012 at 7:30 a.m. at 

101 Burke Street, in New Iberia, LA  70560

Fran Henderson called the meeting to order.
Mrs. Henderson called for the roll:
Members Present: Jim Wiggins, Fran Henderson, Damon Migues, Liz Bodin
Members Absent: Cecil Hymel
Others Present: Michael Tarantino, Jeff Simon
Mrs. Henderson called for Public Comment. There being no comments, after a quick review of the minutes from the last meeting, on a motion by Jim Wiggins, seconded by Liz Bodin, the minutes of the regular April, 2012 meeting were unanimously approved.
On a motion by Fran Henderson, seconded by Liz Bodin, the April, 2012 financials were unanimously approved.  
The commissioners reviewed the current fiscal year budget. A motion was made by Jim Wiggins, seconded by Liz Bodin, that the current fiscal year budget be revised by $17,450.00 to properly reflect actual and anticipated expenses for the remainder of the fiscal year that ends on June 30, 2012. The motion was unanimously approved. A motion was made by Fran Henderson, seconded by Liz Bodin to authorize the purchase of a new copy machine from Copy Net LLC, for $9,995.00 including trade-in credit and yearly maintenance agreement. The motion was unanimously approved. 
Mr. Tarantino announced that a letter had been received from the State Legislative Auditor reminding the Authority that they need to engage an auditor to perform the current fiscal year’s audit. After reviewing the audit requirements for this year, on a motion by Jim Wiggins, seconded by Damon Migues, the commissioners voted unanimously to engage the firm of Broussard, Poche, Lewis and Breaux, represented by Mr. Frank Bergeron, to perform audit services covering fiscal year 2011-12.

Mike Tarantino proceeded with his economic update, in which he reported that all business sectors are looking much better as of late.  The unemployment rate for Iberia Parish is down to 5.9%, the lowest it’s been in over a year.  

There being no further business to come before the Board, on a motion by Liz Bodin, seconded by Jim Wiggins, and unanimously approved, the meeting was adjourned. The next regular meeting is scheduled for Thursday, June 28, 2012 at 7:30 AM.
